
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

In CCF, we have begun a series looking at The Apostles’ 

Creed.  The word ‘creed’ comes from the Latin word 

‘credo’ meaning, ‘I believe and trust’.  As we all interact 

with people, wherever we are, Cluj-Napoca or Belfast, 

we need to know what we believe in order to live out 

what Peter wrote in 1 Peter, ‘...Always be prepared to 

give an answer to everyone who asks you to give the 

reason for the hope that you have…’  This can be 

daunting but we need to remember we believe, and 

serve, God the Father almighty, creator of heaven and 

earth. 

As a fellowship we enjoy gathering for worship but also 

socially.  Recently we met for a potluck supper.  We took 

the opportunity to discuss together the content and 

format of our worship service.  Those who attend the CCF 

services come from a range of denominations and 

traditions.  Where possible we seek to ensure that our 

services are accessible for everyone and that there will be 

something familiar in them for our membership to feel 

comfortable and at home while they worship Jesus.  

In October there will be a meeting to assess the work 

the church has been involved in due to the ongoing 

conflict in Ukraine.  We are looking forward to what may 

materialise from this meeting.  The church has made 

good contacts and we hope there will be a way to 

consolidate this work in a meaningful way for the 

Ukrainian families and for the congregation of Tóköz. 

This month we will meet up with the international 

students as Universities will commence.  We have kept 

in touch with a number of them who remained in the 

city throughout the summer.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to discuss the possibility of doing 

another walking tour of the city (similar to the one we 

ran last December), as a way to meet and welcome 

new students. 

We continue with online Hungarian language lessons 

with a University in Hungary.  We have decided to 

move to two classes per week, this is a big-time 

commitment but we hope that the more regular 

classes will help to progress learning.  Pray for us that 

we look for ways to practice Hungarian around Church 

in meetings we attend, music and choir practice and in 

Kindergarten.  

At the end of October we will be returning to Ireland 

for deputation.  We thank God for the opportunity to 

be able to speak in a number of churches, PW’s and 

midweeks  about our work in Romania, thanking and 

encouraging people to be involved and support the 

work of Global Mission.  

 

 

Prayer Points 

 Ongoing turmoil in Ukraine for Tokoz, CCF and 

other organisations as they review how best to 

support those fleeing conflict. 

 Steve and Rosie as they continue and increase 

their Hungarian language lessons. 

 Deputation in Ireland 19 October - 9 November 

 The ongoing work of CCF and for the next services 

on: 2nd and 16th October  
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